
DECEMBER NEWSLETTER 2010 

 

WELCOME NEW MEMBERS by John Elliott, Membership Chairperson 

 On behave of the Prairie Bowmen Archery Club, I would like to welcome these three new families as 

members.  First, Emalee Warner and her family Robert, Darci, Madison and Jackson, second Todd Rasmussen 

and his family Nancy, Garret, Nolan and Andrew, and third Edward Gerlach and his family, Janelle and Brenden.  

Please make them all welcome and give the any and all help to make them feel right at home.  Again WELCOME 

TO ALL!  May you shoot straight and often and enjoy our facilities. 

 

LOCKERS FOR RENT by John Elliott 

  Two lockers are still for rent.   If you are interested in the rental, please give me a call at home at 466-

6391 or my cell at 540-7238.  Lockers rent for basically $5 a month but with a 4 month minimum or $50 a year 

and save $10. 

 

MENTOR YOUTH IN NEED 

 I have a mentor youth of twelve in need of some 1916 camo aluminum arrows.  He has broke three or 

four so far.  If anybody has any, give John Elliott a call at 466-6391 or 540-7238.  Since it is late in the season, I 

do not want to have to recertify the youth again this year, so if anyone can help, please give me call.  He can use 

two or three to get him by. 
 

Prairie Bowmen Inc. 

Minutes of the Board meeting 

October  18
th

, 2010 

 

Members Present: Jim Tubbs,  Cindie Jisa,  Rob Barlow, Brett Croner,  Belinda Hickman, Patty Hickman, and Trent Allen. 

Board Members Absent: Gary Waters and Gary Larson 

Members Present: Wes Sheets, Jeff Rawlinson, John Elliott 

 

1. Meeting called to order: 7pm 

2. Minutes of the last meeting read and approved with corrections. 

3. Funding for adverse possession approved 

4. Treasurers Report: $2500 paid to principle mortgage.  

5. Target Rep, Rob Barlow, reported last shoot went well; four shooters visited us from Manhattan, KS. 

Pizza League starts Oct 26th, 2010. Next shoot “Old Bows” November 27th, 2010.  

6. Range Master report: south range mowing progressing, will start repair on deer stand, Last lockers have 

been finished, Plywood on windows and brackets to be done. Combination to be changed. 

7. Membership Report: One new member, Joel Rourke. 

8. Website Report: Domain is now hosted through Aplus.net. Provide user panel for easy access.  

Halloween party October 23rd at the outdoor range, 7pm. 

9. Newsletter articles are due by tomorrow at 8pm. 

10. Tables are still missing from the range. 

11. Report by Jeff Rawlinson on the Lincoln Archery Range and on the progression of the indoor facility 

project.  

12. Potluck: November 20th, 2010. 5pm indoor range. 

13. Review of voting procedures. 

14. Next meeting: November 15th, 2010 at the State Games Office. 7pm. 

15. Meeting adjourned: 8:47 pm. 


